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A meeting of Council was held in The Assembly Room - The Council House 
(Chichester City Council), North Street, Chichester on Tuesday 3 December 2019 at 
2.00 pm.
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Full Council – 3 December 2019
Additional information requested relating to public questions from Mr Dicker.

Mr Dicker asked the following supplementary question:

How many comments were made on the Preferred Approach Plan and what is the 
council doing to address these valid concerns? 

The following supplementary responses were provided:

Response 1:

We received 15 responses which related to the quality or legibility of the document 
and queries regarding questions of fact. The comments regarding different standards 
for land suitability are not recognised, but it is the case that the number of responses 
received with regards to proposed allocations in the vicinity of the harbour were:

Policy AL7 (Highgrove Farm, Bosham): Respondents 90, Representations 94

Policy AL8 (East Wittering Parish): Respondents 41, Representations 43

Policy AL9 (Fishbourne Parish): Respondents 104, Representations 123

Policy AL10 (Chidham and Hambrook): Respondents 53, Representations 59

Policy AL12 (Selsey): Respondents 29, Representations 32
.  
The Council is undertaking further work to address these concerns as outlined in the 
‘Way Forward’ report and Council response document.

Response 2:

I can confirm that the Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment was 
produced in accordance with national planning policy and guidance of the time and 
that no undue weight has been placed on considerations in different parts of the 
district. Whilst consideration was given to the potential impact of a site upon the 
setting of the South Downs National Park, no boundary exclusion was applied to the 
assessment of the sites within the vicinity of the South Downs National Park.
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